
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

September 19, 2019 

 

The meeting was opened by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of Allegiance. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to accept the minutes of September 12, 2019 as circulated.  

The motion was seconded by Bob Landry and carried. 

President Bandy reported that the Board met on Wednesday, September 18, 2019.   It was 

approved that Jimmy Fontenot request Derouen Plumbing to install the fountain at The 

Children’s Museum. 

President Bandy reported that we received a message through Facebook from Erica Hulin 

requesting a donation from our club for Head Start Spirit Shirts.  The membership requested 

that we find out more information and address the request at our next meeting. 

President Bandy reported that Larry Agee of the Disaster Relief Committee has issued a request 

for a donation of $500.00 to adopt a tent.  This request is in response to the need in the 

Bahamas after Hurricane Dorian devasted the islands.  A motion was made by Nick Simoneaux 

and seconded by Abby Guidry to send $500.00 and adopt a tent.   The motion carried with two 

negative votes. 

President Bandy announced that District 6200 has scheduled the next sessions for Rotary 

Leadership Institute for November 9, 2019 and November 23, 2019 at the Lafayette District 

Office.   

Natasha Domalgaski announced that the Rotary Club of Lafayette is having a furniture drive. 

Bob Landry reported that he attended the meeting at Rayne City Hall.    He also reported that 

he has a scheduled meeting with Mayor Robichaux on Tuesday, September 24, 2019. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Nick Simoneaux and carried. 

 

 

 

 

 


